TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN
MINUTES OF OCTOBER 11, 2005

TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Russell, Colvin, Gaskell, Parker, King and Thompson

Absent:  Rosenkranz

Others:  Sullivan, Briggs

Audience:  7

1. Meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM

2. Minutes.  There is a motion by Gaskell and seconded to accept the minutes of September 13, with one spelling correction in item #9.  Change “ticked” to “ticketed”.  Motion passes 6-0.

3. Communications.  1.  Milton Township minutes have been received.  2.  The TLT Board has reappointed Jessica Thompson for another 3-year term.  Richard Rosenkranz has resigned from the PC.  Bob Spencer has been appointed by the TLT Board to fill that position.  3.  Tip of the Mitt Water Shed Council will have a seminar October 18, 2005 at Bay Harbor.  October 20, 2005 Robin Green will be speaking in Traverse City.  4.  Three Lakes Association will host “Torch Lake Water Quality Model” on November 11, 2005 at Camp Haya-Went-Ha from 8:30 until 1 PM.

4. Concerns of the Public.  Briggs states the “junk yard” by the airport will be given another ticket.  The “constant garage sale” mess at the Trimark residence has greatly improved.  If it continues to be cleaned up, no ticket will be issued.

5. Pine Hill Site Plan.  Mr. Ralph Naples is present to answer the concerns of the Commission outlined at last month’s meeting.  He presents 6 areas that will be improved over a 5 year time period.

1. The bulk mulch storage area will be blacktopped.  This is an 80 x 70 foot area and a 40 x 100 foot area.

2. A covered retail area porch over greenhouses 2 and 3.  This will be open to match porch on greenhouse 1.  It will be wood construction with shingled roof.

3. A covered retail area open in front of greenhouses 4 and 5.  It will be wood and double wall greenhouse hard plastic top.

4. A 4’ high lattice fence 160 ‘ along parking spaces 27-40.

5. Repairs to covered retail area along north side of greenhouse #1, including 

a.  12 x 130 foot double wall greenhouse hard plastic top along north side of greenhouse

b. Brick or concrete walkways

6. Gates at two entrances along US 31, which need permits from the State.  Also gates at two entrances along Kruger Road, which are not in the right of way.  The will be metal and will swing to the inside.

There is a motion by Gaskell and seconded by Thompson to accept the site plan as presented.  Motion passes 6-0.

6. Discussion of Short Term Rentals.  Sullivan presents a memo dated October 7, 2005 with a recommended definition of short-term rental.  He suggests the PC can decide in which districts they wish to allow short-term rentals, develop language that would specify the maximum number of days they would allow in each district and vary it to their needs.  His one concern with the definition provided is the phrase “attached or detached residential dwelling”.  Currently in PRD districts, such as A-Ga-Ming, some rentals occur of attached units.  Perhaps that phrase needs to be deleted.

From the audience Brian Westrin made comments representing a realtors association, basically in favor of short-term rentals.  Also from the audience, residents of TLT spoke of their opposition to rentals in the R1 zone.

Several Board members also voiced their opinion of short-term rentals.  The positive and negative aspects of rentals were discussed and no conclusions were reached and no action was taken.  Sullivan is asked to come up with a recommendation of how to insert the definition into the Zoning Ordinance.  The commission would also like a copy of the ordinance revision they prepared and submitted to the Board last year.  Briggs will include in next month’s packet.     

7.  Land Use Plan.  Sullivan presents Land Use Plan pages 26 through 52, which should be dated 10-11-05.  Highlights are mentioned to the board, but they are asked to review these pages and come to next month’s meeting with any suggestions or changes.  Sullivan points out the sequence of events in that first the PC develops the plan and then they need to amend the ordinance to support it.   

8. Concerns of the Commission.  1.  Regarding the triple fee assessed to A-Ga-Ming.  The TLT Board waived the triple fee.  2.  The Peterson property.  At a pre-application meeting with the potential buyers, a plan was presented for a 25-unit hotel, swimming pool and 25 boat slips at the lake.  Because the plan did not comply with the Zoning Ordinance, Briggs could not accept the plan.  Options were suggested but nothing new has happened since that meeting.  3.  Thompson wonders if renters in the township will be afraid to speak out at any Public Hearing regarding renting, for fear of being identified as a renter.  4.  Ed Knoeckle, from the audience, comments about a street sign problem in Bay Harbor Club with a T-shaped road where both parts of the T have the same name.  This is difficult for the Sheriff department and EMS when responding to calls.  He’s asking the PC to be aware of the potential problem when reviewing plans.

9. With no further business, there is a motion to adjourn at 10:12 PM.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary 
